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01404 851401 

cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 

Reverend Cate Edmonds 

The Rectory 

Station Road 

Contact details for churchwardens in Escot or Feniton 

Feniton: David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot: Judy Davis (812739) or Keith and Eve Townson (812604) 

 

Team Vicar: 

Church Wardens:           

 

Sexton: 

 

Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 

Mrs Babs Leach, 3 Lower Mews, Payhembury (841409) 

Mr Jim Kimber, 1 Barrow Road, Payhembury (841320) 

Mr Clive Jones, 11 Markers Park, Payhembury (841685) 

Dear Friends, 
 
By the time you are reading this the EU referendum will be over. I write this on the 19th of 
June in order to get the letter in time for publication. There will of course be those who are 
happy about the result and others who are saddened. I do hope, however, that the 
animosity and vitriol which preceded the election will now have stopped, but I wait to see. 
 
What I must say saddened me in the time leading up to the election was the sheer 
aggressive nature of the campaign from both sides. Is this an indication of how our society 
is moving, that we just accept that even political debate will be aggressive? We see so 
much aggressive behaviour on our screens, from games to TV drama, from daily news to 
historical serials that we are immune to a certain level of aggression and violence or even 
see it as the norm. It would appear that it is a taken that if you don’t agree with someone’s 
ideas or beliefs agreement to differ is met with challenge. Where, I may ask, is the 
concept of tolerance and acceptance of difference? 
 
I am sure none of us would want to live in an homogenous society where everyone 
thought the same and believed the same; debate is good. Sadly, however, if debate 
descends into argument and argument is transferred into aggression, then there are so 
many consequences.  
 
I often get a statement put to me, sometimes quite aggressively, that religion is the cause 
of all wars. I refute this by responding that it is not the religion itself  but those who have 
certain strongly held beliefs who are unable to see that there might be others who have 
different ones and that there must always be a winner – one must be proven to be better 
than another. Beliefs can be shared amicably in sensible and controlled debate and we 
can learn from each other. The problem arises when there is a lack of tolerance and 
prejudice slips in.  
 
Whatever the outcome of the EU referendum, I hope and pray that each side will accept 
the result and show tolerance to the other. That we can all settle down to work together for 
the good of all both near and far. Some will be disappointed, some elated but let us all 
respect each other, tolerate each other and work towards a less aggressive society where 
we can all rejoice in the joy of life and God’s creation.    
 
 

Every blessing, Rev Cate 
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Parishes of Feniton, Escot and Payhembury 
Church Services in July 2016 

 
SUNDAY 3RD JULY     SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 10TH JULY      SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 17TH JULY  EIGHTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
SUNDAY 24TH   JULY  NINTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  

 
 
SUNDAY 31ST  JULY  TENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  

 
 
SUNDAY 7TH AUGUST    ELEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

 
 
 
 

Church Time Service 

Escot 6.00 pm Evensong (TP) 

Feniton 10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime (CE) 
Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (AS) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 9.00 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Feniton 11.00 am Morning Worship (AY) 

Payhembury 10.30 am Cafe (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 9.00 am Matins (TP) 

Feniton 11.00 am 
6.00 pm 

Parish Communion (CE) 
Worship & Praise 

Payhembury 9.30 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Feniton 11.00 am Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 9.30 am All ages service (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 10.00 am Joint BCP Holy Communion (CE) 

Church Time Service 

Escot 6.00 pm Evensong (JD) 

Feniton 11am Parish Communion (CE) 

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (DB) 
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This month’s report is dominated by an excellent club open day which took place 
on the 5th June. We were fortunate to have great weather and a brilliant crowd for 
the match against our rivals the Broadhembury Lions. A gruelling 40 over contest 
in the sweltering heat saw the Millers seal another win. With a return to form, the 
Cricket club chairman retired not out on 51 and there were a number of notable 
performances, despite the unusually hot weather. Excellent food was provided by 
Yellingham’s Ed East and everyone agreed it was a brilliant day. The importance 
of the fixture against our rivals was so great that photos of the action were taken 
by an expertly piloted drone – thanks James Sturley.  
 
I must mention the game against Colestock’s Crusaders at the end of May, an 
agricultural fixture for many reasons, the Crusaders played with pride, many 
having not picked up a cricket bat since school!! Of particular note was a spell of 
extremely precise bowling by Joe Hynam, taking 4 for 12 (3 of those in one over!) 
An up to date fixture list is on the opposite page, 
as well as on Facebook and the village notice 
board. If you would like to be on the email circular 
then let me know. 
 
Sadly a number of games and events have been 
rained off – here’s to a dry July and August 
( everything crossed). Cheers!!! 
 
  
Paul Hynam, Club Secretary 

Hi folks 
  
In last month's paper, we enclosed an envelope for 
your donation to the paper. So far, the donations re-
ceived have been disappointing. Have you forgot-
ten? You can hand your envelope in at the shop, or 
give cash to the shop volunteer, who will put it in the 
box for us. 
  
As you know, we don't charge for the paper, unlike 
some local villages, and we do need support towards 
our running costs. 
  
Thank you. 
  
Parish Paper Committee 

Ottery Art Exhibition 
 
Open to the public  
 
5th to 13th August 
10am – 5pm 
 
At the Institute,  
Yonder Street, Ottery 
St Mary 
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Open Gardens 
 
The Open Gardens at 
Yarrow Park raised 
£164.10 for 
Hospiscare despite 
European football, the 
Queen’s birthday 

parties and the very poor attendance 
from the village. Hope to open again 
early June next year. 

Bellringers Fair 
 

Saturday July 9th, 1 - 5.30pm,  
Parish Hall  

 
Ringing competition, 
lunches, teas, 
cakes, bric-a-brac 
sale, book stall, 
raffle, tombola  and 
more! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 Ground Fixture 
Tuck Mill Bridge, Payhembury, Honiton, EX14 3HF 

Licensed Bar / Yellingham Farm BBQ served after every home game 
Family Friendly / Visitors welcome on game days / Social memberships available 

Visit us on Facebook or the Payhembury village website for more info 

Date/Time Event Overs Location 

Sat 2 Jul 5:00PM TMCC BAR @ PARTY IN THE PARK n/a Payhembury Village 

Fri 8 Jul 6:00PM TMCC vs Sunsets CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Fri 15 Jul 6:00PM TMCC vs Broadhembury Lions CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Thu 21 Jul 6:00PM TMCC vs Pirates CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Tue 26 Jul 6:00PM TMCC vs Nynehead CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Thu 4 Aug 6:00PM TMCC vs Erratics CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Tue 9 Aug 6:00PM TMCC v Cully Codgers CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Tue 16 Aug 6:00PM TMCC vs Plymtree CC 20 (AWAY) 

Wed 24 Aug 6:00PM TMCC vs Clyst Hydon CC 20 (AWAY) 

Fri 26 Aug 6:00PM TMCC vs Broadhembury Lions CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Fri 2 Sep 6:00PM TMCC vs Kings Head CC 20 (H) Tuck Mill 

Wed 7 Sep 6:00PM TMCC vs Pinhoe CC 20 (A) Killerton 

Fri 9 Sep 6:00PM TMCC vs Branscombe Ravens n/a (H)Tuck Mill 
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Mobile Library 
 

Wednesday July 6th 

from 11.25-11.45am 

in the Parish Hall Car Park at 

Payhembury 

 

Clarets’ Corner 
 

The fixtures for the 2016/17 PREMIER 

LEAGUE are out, and we start the season 

with a home match against SWANSEA 

CITY on August 13th, followed by away 

matches at LIVERPOOL and CHELSEA 

(fairly easy start really?).  WELL DONE to 

Sue Derbyshire and her team for the 

QUEEN’S 90th BIRTHDAY 

CELEBRATIONS at the Six Bells, the 

children enjoyed the tea party and the ones 

who took part in PAYHEMBURY’S GOT 

TALENT were BRILLIANT!!  

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Douglas and Vera 

Daymond who celebrated their DIAMOND 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 

recently, and I had the 

pleasure of delivering their 

card from the QUEEN.  See 

you around the village and UP 

THE CLARETS!    

Marty    

The Churchyard 

It has been noted that ashes have been 

deposited on a grave in the churchyard. 

Please note that permission needs to be 

granted for this to happen, so that a 

dignified procedure can take place.  

Babs Leach  

The WI 
 

On June 14th we heard From London Suits to Welly Boots, 
an interesting story of how a London estate agent left the 
big city, and with his former solicitor wife, became 
smallholders on Exmoor, with geese, chickens, ducks, 
sheep and pigs. 
 
Simon Dawson fell in love with a sow the size of a small house, alongside a row of 
tiny piglets, smelling of chocolate, he says! And now he sells accolade winning pork 
at farmers’ markets, and writes books on his life and sustainability. 
 

WI Meetings in July. 
July 12th at 7.30 pm, in Broadhembury Hall. 

 
A speaker from the Royal Albert Museum, Exeter, will talk about Roman Britain 
and  the Seaton Down Hoard of 22,000 coins, found in 2013 by an amateur metal 
detectorist. Maybe some of us will have seen the excellent TV series, the 
Detectorist, and will enjoy learning even more! If you would like to join us, please 
contact Angie Carr on 01404 841862, or Julie Ashcroft on 841189. 

Local Red Ruby beef from Tuck Mill 
in the shop now for a limited period.  
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Payhembury Weather    
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 

 
 
Rainfall: May was a dryish month (2/3 of normal) but June is turning out wetter 
with heavy downpours during the second week, welcome for the garden but not to 
the cyclist! 
 
Temperatures: Temperatures are above average on western side of UK, 
including Devon, but below average on East Coast due to N. Sea breezes so far in 
June. No summer heat wave yet. 
 
Weather elsewhere:  Floods have been a recurring theme over the past month, 
with the River Seine in Paris threatening to inundate the city. China and 
Vancouver have also been flooded recently. On the Eastern Coast of Australia 
huge waves have caused damage leaving three dead.    
 

 
Current weather in Payhembury and a forecast can be viewed at 
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 
 

 
Roger Saunders 

Like me on Facebook and follow me on twitter at @sat_metman 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC 
 

May/Jun 16 1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
Averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 
15.0/18.4 17.3/19.9 

Warmer 

Min Temp 6.8/9.8 8.0/11.3 Warmer 

Mean Temp 
11.1/14.1 12.6/15.6 

Warmer 

Temp Range 8.4/8.6 9.4/8.6   

        

Highest Max 
27.0/32.5 21.3/24.5 

8 Jun 16 

Lowest Min -1.5/1.5 0.5/6.6 1 May 16 

Lowest Max 8.0/10 12.4/16.3 1 Jun 16 

Highest Min 
15.0/18.5 13.5/13.6 

1 Jun 16 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max 

May 16 62 40 21 May 16 

Jun 16 
2 weeks 

26 28 13 Jun 16 
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Broadhembury and District Gardening Club 
 

Instead of a speaker at our next gathering we shall be meeting at Kerswell Priory at 3 p.m. on 
6th July for a visit to their lovely garden, which will be followed by teas and cake. 

Jenny 

Beware! 
 
Please be aware if someone comes to your door purporting to sell drawings that it may be a 
scam. The people concerned pretend to be deaf, dumb or both, but that in itself is a lie. The 
drawings are not good, possibly even photocopies, and certainly not worth buying, but the 
sellers are relying on people's good nature. Please, if you get callers who fit this description, 
ring the police immediately. Even if they cannot catch those involved, it will alert the police as 
to their whereabouts. 

Serena Cairns 

Tiramisu Recipe (serves 6 - 8) 

 
At the Italian evening, we had some requests for this recipe.  So here you are! 
   
Christine 
  
Ingredients  

200g (8 oz) sponge fingers 

300ml (10 fl.oz) strong black coffee 

8 x 15ml (8 tbsp) Tia Maria (or rum, or brandy) 

400g Carton of Tesco Fresh Custard 

250g (10 oz) Tesco Mascarpone Cheese (not ‘light’) 

142ml (5 fl.oz) whipping cream 

2 x 15ml (2 tbsp) cocoa powder 

Method 

Pour strong black coffee and Tia Maria into a glass jug and stir.  Arrange half the sponge fin-
gers in the bottom of a deep glass dish and pour over half the coffee and Tia Maria mixture so 
the sponge is well soaked.  Allow to stand for 10 minutes. 

In a separate bowl, add the fresh custard to the mascarpone and beat together until 
smooth. Spread half over the sponge fingers. 

Dip the remaining sponge fingers into the coffee and Tia Maria mixture and layer on top, fol-
lowed by the rest of the custard mixture.  Chill for 2 – 3 hours. 

Lightly whip the cream and spread over the top.  Dust with cocoa powder.  Chill for 1 hour. 

Serve! 



 

9 

Payhembury Provisions’ 5th Birthday Party 

 

Like any other five year old we are very excited to be celebrating our 

birthday this month. There has been such a lot for us all to learn over 

the last five years and we know there will be more challenges to come. 

Babies that were just born when we started are now at school, 

teenagers who volunteered with us have been through university and 

some have embarked on careers in retail. We have celebrated birthdays 

and anniversaries and commiserated over illnesses and troubles. We're 

happy to say we have been able to help many village organisations 

financially and we hope that everyone who comes into the shop feels 

this sense of community goodwill as well as finding it convenient to do 

their shopping with us. It has all been made possible by the hard work of 

many people, but thanks are due to our landlords, the Leach family, 

without whom the shop would not exist in its present form, and especially to our chairman 

David Curran who has given more generously of his time and expertise than anyone, and 

copes with whatever problems we throw at him with patience and humour,  and modesty; he 

doesn't know we are writing this and the whole committee will probably face the sack when he 

reads it! Thank you from us all David. 

 

We would like to invite everyone: volunteers, regular customers, occasional customers, 

suppliers and even those of you who are yet to come into your shop, to afternoon tea 

on us, or an ice cream for children, at the village hall on Sunday 17th July at 3.30pm to 

help us celebrate our first five years. Let's hope the sun shines for us all!  

There will be a quiz night and supper on October 14th, keep the date free!  

Record Breaking Skydive! 
 

Kate and Kevin Wooff,  Sue Holmes and Richard Jones are 
taking part in a Guinness World Record attempt on 22nd 
August at Dunkeswell Airfield. The aim is to break the record 
for the most tandem skydives to take place in one day. The  
brave skydivers will be jumping from a plane 15,000 feet in the 
air. They’ll freefall for up to two miles, at up to 120mph,  
before their parachutes open! 
 
The friends are all parents of children at the school, so 
they’re helping to raise money for a Tentipi – a fun place 
for children to play and learn. More than £800 has been 
raised so far. If you would like to donate, please pop up to 
the school.  
 
The skydive was due to take place in June, but bad weather 
meant it had to be postponed, Let’s hope the rain holds off this 
time! 



 

10 

William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,  

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

Nature Notes 

Observations from June 

   
Hello again 
  
Not very summery, is it? Very wet and miserable! 
  
The wet weather has badly affected the butterflies 
that we should be seeing in big numbers in the 
middle of June. However, there are some about — 
the other day, I saw two painted ladies, two orange 
tips, and two speckled woods up the lane. We 
visited Ashclyst Forest, and saw a few small pearl 
bordered fritillaries and a couple of broad bodied 
chaser dragonflies. There were plenty of wild 
orchids in bloom there, and we heard the lovely 
song of the willow warbler. 

  
This is the month for the new young birds to be seen. Our 
feeders are full of them — blue and great tits, goldfinches 
and sparrows. I counted five young blue tits at one feeder. 
We also have young blackbirds and dunnocks. It's great to 
see them pestering their parents for food. 
  
The other morning, I 
decided to add kitchen 
waste to the compost 
container. On peeling off 
the cover, what did I 
see, but a slow worm 
PLUS a grass snake 
basking in the warmth of 
the compost. The snake 

quickly shot away (I checked my trouser leg!), but 
the slow worm stayed put, so I picked it up and 
placed it in the hedge.  It's amazing how strong 
these little creatures are — I had to hold it firmly, 
but carefully.  
 

 
Alan Jones – 841671 – baroda.jones@btinternet.com   

mailto:Jones---841671---baroda.jones@btinternet.com
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Book readings 
 

Thursday, 21st July, 7 pm 
Ottery St Mary library 

 
There will be readings, local authors 
included, at Ottery St Mary library. 
Refreshments will be supplied, and all 
proceeds will go to FOOL (Friends of 
Ottery Library).  

Serena Cairns 
 

Yellingham Farm Diary – June 
 
I rang the shearer and asked him to give me a date when he could come and shear. As 
usual, I got a swift reply and an even swifter date. “How about tomorrow afternoon?” 
There is no way you can say no as you never know when you might see them again and 
given the forecast looked good as well, I said yes immediately and then worried about 
cancelling my planned activities for the next day.  
 
We got the sheep in early, as there was a dampness in the air and you can’t shear wet 
sheep. It was a noisy affair as the ewes have still got their lambs at foot. 
 
Two shearers arrived later than planned, as the job before had taken longer than expected, 
apparently the farmer couldn’t count and there were more sheep to shear than anticipated. In 
no time at all, they were set up. So it wasn’t long before they were shearing faster than we 

could role the wool and in about an hour the job was 
done and dusted. Lambs bleated so loud as they tried to 
recognise their mums without their winter coat. The four 
mature rams we pen up tightly for a while, as they take 
an instant dislike to each other once shorn and with 
large horns they can easily hurt each other as they sort 
themselves out and decide that they do actually know 
each other.  
 
With the wool placed into the wool sheets and the 
shearers packing up, it was time for a long cold drink. 
Thanks to Charlotte and Libby for helping. It’s always so 
much more fun when there is a group of you – the hot 
work and the smell soon become irrelevant as you all 
have a good laugh. I was also very pleased that we had 
no signs of flystrike. 

Janet East 

Parish Coffee Morning 
 

Wednesday 27th July, 11am 

 

  
We are invited to join Sandra and Steve Ford 
at ‘Honeypots’ (two doors up from Pollybrook 
Cottages ) for the next Coffee Morning, where 
we can be assured of a warm welcome. 
 
All proceeds go to Church Funds. 
  
If you would like to know more about the 

Coffee Mornings, or would like 
a lift, please call me on 
841828. 
 
Look forward to seeing you 
there! 
 

Marjorie 
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 Parchie and Parchina 

 
Dear Friends, what fun we have been having. We just 
loved the Queen’s birthday weekend. We mice had a 
great party, shame about the weather, but we all 
dressed up. We made robes from small pieces of material 
we found lying around; no we didn’t bite bits off Rev 
Cate’s robes. Mum was busy for days sewing tiny pieces 
together to make a long cloak for Parchina and we found 
some tin foil and made crowns. Everyone dressed up, our mice cousins came in 
from the field and we had a mouse street party behind the church.  
 
We had hoped that if the children had had their tea party on the green we 
could gather up lots of leftovers, but we managed very well with bits we had 
gathered from the fields.  
 
It was such a fun day. We watched, from a distance, Payhembury’s Got Talent 
and enjoyed the singing and dancing and acting and then we put on our own show 
in the evening up on top of the screen in church. Grandpa mouse told long 
stories and some very strange jokes; the field mouse choir sang and played 
their wooden instruments and eventually we all tumbled into bed very late. It 
was a good job we didn’t have an early service next day in church, as everyone 
was at CAFÉ and we could get a lie in.  
 
We heard in church today Rev Cate talk about weddings coming up, Sue and 
Dave and Marcus and Kirsty, oh we love weddings. But we also heard about a 
Bell Ringing competition. Gosh I bet that will be noisy, so we might have to get 
ear muffs, but I bet it will be good fun. Did you know sometimes Parchina and I 
swing on the bell ropes? Shush don’t tell Mum, she will be very cross.  
 
Well we must run along now as there is so much to do when it’s summer, so many 
lovely places to play and lots of food to gather, see you soon,  
 

Parchie and Parchina  

Still looking for some more players - we are surviving 
on a shoestring and if it hadn't been for the very 
generous donation from the village shop we would 
have had to give up.  How sad.  Surely there must be 
a few more folk out there with a couple of hours spare 
on a Wednesday afternoon who would enjoy our 
company. Our 12 or so regulars would really welcome 
you.  So……looking forward to seeing you on the 6th 
July. 
 
(Just one word of warning for those in the know - it is 
my turn to make the cake!) 
 

From us both  -  Louise and Joy 

Cup of Tea and Bingo! 
 

Our next get-togethers will be on: 
 

Wednesday 6th July 
Wednesday 3rd August 

in the Parish Hall  
from 2.15 pm 
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Slade Barton Swim Times for Parishioners 
 

During school term time: 
 
Monday 3-6.30pm General Swim 
Tuesday 9am-1pm Quiet Swim 
Wednesday 6.45-9.15pm Evening Swim 
Thursday 9am-1pm Toddlers and Pre-Schoolers 
 
During the holidays there are a couple of changes: 
Monday the general swim is 9am-1pm and on Thursday 
mornings the toddler slot at 9am-1pm becomes a general 
swim. No afternoon swims on these days. 
 
At other times Payhembury School swim; there is Aqua 
Aerobics on a Wednesday morning, swimming lessons on 
a Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoon and 
Saturday morning lessons too. Do let me know if you are 
interested in any of these and I can give you further 
information.  

Nicki Leach 841408 

 

 

Girls’ Night Out 

Tuesday 19th July from 8pm  
The Six Bells 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look forward to seeing you all. Ladies 

of all ages are welcome.  

  

Babs 

 

Parish Paper Deadline: 
Monday 18th, 4pm! 

 
Please do try to get articles in on time. 
 
If you really can’t make the deadline, 
please let us know in advance and we’ll 
do our best to accommodate you.  

Church Lunch   
 
 
There will be NO lunches 
during July and August, as 
we feel many people are 
away on holiday. Thank 
you to everyone who 
attends them regularly, 
they have become very 
popular. We will resume 
them in September. Thank 
you to all who help prepare 
them and work so hard 
voluntarily.  

Babs  

Churchyard cleanup 
Saturday 23rd,  

10-12 am  
 
Please come and lend a 
hand to keep the church-
yard looking good.  
 

Thank you, Babs  

 

 
There will be a PCC meeting on  
July 6th at 8pm at 3 Lower Mews.  



 

15 

Tea Party for the Queen's Birthday 
 
We kicked off with a delightful parade of 
the HATS. Marty, our lovely postman, 
judged the hats & the winners were: 
Age 0-7 Amaya, 8-11 was Ollie, and 
Monica won the 12-100 age group 
(although she didn't look a day over 21!!) 
 
Next was tea and a hungrier load of 
locusts I have never seen! Everyone 
enjoyed tea & I believe many of the 
parents managed to squeeze in a beer or 
two. 
 
With appetites satisfied, back outside for 
Payhembury's Got Talent. Winner of the Cup was 
Roseanna Morris, with some beautiful ballet, and the 
excellent Three Little Pigs were  runners up (Amaya, 
Maya, Isla and Lucas). We were treated to singing from 
Jacob Wadsworth and also Amelia, Maddie & Ava - so 
very hard to choose and many thanks to Reverend Cate 
and Jim Kimber for undertaking this difficult task.  
 
There are many people to thank: 
The School, Kirsten Bauer, Kevin Wooff, Graham 
Mullin, Will Wood, my hubby and our Chinese student, 
Jane Wood, Sandra Ford, Pat Fowler, Roz & Sue H, big 
thanks to Marty as usual and to John Somers for 
providing the platform. Finally I must thank Colin and Jo 
at the Six Bells - they let us take over their function 
room, provided the white table covers,  donated the 
squash and ice cream cones - not to mention providing 
a BBQ and music for afterwards - many thanks to them! 
 

Sue Derbyshire 
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The University of the Third Age    

 
‘Learn, Laugh & Live’ 

 
Wednesday 20th July, 2pm 

 
In this, the 100th Anniversary year of the 
infamous Battle of the Somme, the U3A 
speaker for the July meeting is one of our 
own members — Stuart Jones. He will be 
giving an illustrated talk on the events 
leading up to the battle, its progress and 
outcome, with special reference to the 
Devonshire Regiment and the Pals Brigade  
 
Venue: The Beehive Centre,  
Dowell St., Honiton 
Doors open 1.30pm for a 2pm start 
 
Members Free and Visitors welcome 
(suggested donation of £2.00) 
 
Further information: 01404 598008   
Website: http://u3asites.org.uk/honiton  

Italian Evening 
 
This was a huge success and 
hopefully enjoyed by all. Thank you to 
everyone who attended and especially 
all those who worked so hard to put it 
on.  
 
Almost £900 was raised, which is an 
amazing amount. Well done!  

Babs 

Do you have an event to publicise, 
or some news to share? Email: 
payhemburypaper@yahoo.co.uk
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PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book  

(Please telephone before 6pm)  

 

PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 
Opening hours and contact details 

  

Tel: 01404 841856 or info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk 

Monday to Friday 8am to 7pm             Saturday 8am to 1pm 

Sunday 8am to 12pm 

INFORMATION PAGE 
 

Non urgent police contact 101  
 
Honiton Hospital   01404 540540 (Minor Injury Unit 8am-10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter  01392 411611 
Ottery St Mary Hospital  01404 816000 (MIU Mon-Fri 8am-1pm)  
 
Your Parish Council 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 
Keith Williams 01404 841772 Robert Leach    01404 841408 
Mark Disney     01404 841353 Tim Cox   01404 850005  
Bill Eaton  01404 841522 Mary Lorimer   01884 277226 
Paul Hynam  07770 481774 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk 01404 850094 
      email: payhemburypc@googlemail.com 

 
Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0345) 
General Enquiries  155 1015  Registrars  155 1002 
Roads and Transport 155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability Information  155 1005  Children/Families 155 1013 
Bus passes    01392 383 688 
 
Emergencies 
Social Care     0345 600 0388     
Highways     01392 383329   
Animal Welfare, Petrol, Explosives 01392 499499 
 
Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395) 
Switchboard   516551 Pest control   516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237 Environmental Health 517456 
Dog problems   571457 Council Tax/Benefits  517446 
Missed Bins/Recycling 571515 Car Park Fines  571780 
Planning Matters    517475 
Support for elderly, disabled & vulnerable residents   578237 
 
County Councillor  Paul Diviani 0845 3285 788  
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MONDAY Apple Pips  9.30-11.30am 

TUESDAY Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.15-10.15am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.15-10.15 & Men’s 10.30-11.30am 
7.30-10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pilates for beginners 9.15-10.15am 

CALENDAR FOR JULY 2016 

Sat July 2nd Party in the Park, 4.30pm 

Sun July 3rd Morning Worship, 11am 

Wed July 6th Mobile Library, Parish Hall Car Park, 11.25-11.45am  
Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm 

PCC meeting, 3 Lower Mews, 8pm 

Thurs July 7th BBC 2 5-6pm The Rectory, BBC 1 6-7pm The Rectory  

Fri July 8th Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am  

Sat July 9th The Bellringers event, 1pm, Parish Hall 

Sun July 10th Café Service (DB), 10.30am 

Mon July 11th Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm   

Tues July 12th W.I. meeting, Broadhembury Hall, 7.30pm 

Thurs July 14th BBC social - BBQ and Games, The Playing Fields 6-8pm  

Sun July 17th Parish Communion, 9.30am 
Payhembury Provisions’ 5th Birthday Party, 3.30pm 

Mon 18th July PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4pm 

Tues 19th July Girls’ Night Out, Six Bells, 8pm  

Fri 22nd July Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am  

Sat 23rd July Churchyard maintenance, 10-12 am  

Sun 24th July All ages service, 9.30am 

Mon 25th July Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm   

Wed 27th July Parish Coffee morning, Honeypots, 11am 

Church Flowers:     July 2nd and 9th:  B Leach 

                               July 16th and 23rd:  J Cocker 

                               July 30th: J Scarle 

 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 

Editorial Team: Claire McMurtrie (841559), Kate Duggan (849159), Marian Edwards (841041) 
 

Payhembury Village Website:  www.payhembury.org.uk  


